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March 17, 1988

Mr. Alan Kranowitz
Assistant to the President
for Legislative Affairs

The White House
Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear Mr. Kranowitz:

Yesterday, the House passed S.J.Res. 225, a joint resolution approving the
location of the Korean War Memorial by a vote of H04-0. A few weeks ago the
resolution passed the Senate unanimously.

Passage of S.J.Res. 225 is another landmark in the effort to recognize the
"Forgotten Warriors" of the Korean War for their bravery, valor and
sacrifices. This action means the memorial will stand in a place of honor that
shows this nation's gratitude for all those who served in the Korean War, and
particularly those who were killed in action, are still listed as missing in
action, or were held as prisoners of war.

Selecting an appropriate site for the Korean War Memorial is important
because it is an indication of the tremendous weight this nation places on the
sacrifices of its young men and women who fight for liberty. Therefore, I am
requesting your help in arranging a signing ceremony for S.J.Res. 225,
President Reagan's public acknowledgement of those who served in the Korean war
will be of tremendous importance to the Korean veterans and the families of
those who served but never returned.

Please feel free to contact me or Wendy Lechner of my staff at 224-5941 to
work out the arrangements if a signing ceremony is possible.

I appreciate your assistance and look forward to hearing from you.

Best regards.

WLA:wl









THE WHITE HOUSE
WASHINGTON
April 11, 1988

Dear Nancy:

I recently signed into law Senate Joint Resolu-
tion 216 to provide for the Black Revolutionary
War Patriots Memorial in Washington, D.C.

The Memorial will be a well-deserved and long
overdue tribute to the slaves and free black
persons engaged in military service or civilian
assistance during the American Revolution and to
the black men, women, and children of America who
courageously challenged slavery.

The Nation owes a debt of gratitude to you, and
to Mr. Maurice Barboza who has pursued the dream
of this Memorial with you, for your success in
passing the resolution for the Memorial to honor
the blacks who fought for freedom during and
after the Revolution. Without your dedication
and hard work in the Congress, the dream would
not have come true.

In recognition of your leadership as the sponsor
of this legislation in the House of Representa-
tives, I am enclosing a pen to commemorate its
enactment.

Sincerely,

(R e { Bogo

The Honorable Nancy L. Johnson
House of Representatives
wWashington, D.C. 20515
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DRAFT

[Presidential Commemorative Pen Letter for Congresswoman Nancy
Johnson (R-CT) on S.J. Res. 216)]

Dear Nancy:

I recently signed into law Senate Joint Resolution 216 to provide
for the Black Revolutionary War Patriots Memorial in Washington,
D.C.

The Memorial will be a well-deserved and long overdue tribute to
the slaves and free black persons engaged in military service or
civilian assistance during the American Revolution and to the
black men, women, and children of America who courageously
challenged slavery.

The Nation owes a debt of gratitude to you, and to Mr. Maurice
Barboza who has pursued the dream of this Memorial with you, for
your success in passing the resolution for the Memorial to honor
the blacks who fought for freedom during and after the
Revolution. Without your dedication and hard work in the
Congress, the dream would not have come true.

In recognition of your leadership as the sponsor of this
legislation in the House of Representatives, I am enclosing a pen
to commemorate its enactment.

With appreciation and respect.

Sincerely,
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Assistant to the President for
Legislative Affairs

The White House

Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear Alan:

I want to offer you my belated but hearty congratula-
tions on your new appointment as Assistant to the Pre31ﬂcnt
for Legislative Affairs. You know that I think the Presside
could not have picked a better person for the jok, and I tané
gspecial pride in the success of a fellow New Britainer.

Regrettably, I didn't get to this note until I hit =z
bump in the road. Legislation that I have shepherded through
the process since my first term, the Black Revolutionary wWar
Patriots' Memorial, has finally cleared all its legislative
hurdles and was signed by the President last Friday.

I was hopeful that this bill might have merited a
signing ceremony, both for the timeless symbol it represents
to the Nation, and its importance to Maurice Barboza, whose
sense of patriotism and singlemindedness is making his own
guest for dignity a reality for millions. I have enclosed a
ietter to the President in which I request a commemorative
signing ceremony for the new law. If there is anything you
can do, I would be most grateful.

Again, Alan, many belated but sincere best wishes. I
look forward to a continued warm and productive working
relationship, and if there is anything I can do for you in
the future, please do not hesitate to let me know.
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Sincerely,
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Nancy L Johnson
Member of Congress

Very truly y
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Honorable Ronald Reagan
The President

The White House
Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear Mr. President:

This is to express my deepest appreciation for so expeditiously signing
federal legislation authorizing the site for the Black Revolutionary War
Patriots Memorial. I also am writing you today t request a few moments of
your time for a commemorative signing ceremony for this small, but
significant milestone.

As you know, in Congress we have been working five years to establish a
memorial in the monumental core of Washington, D.C. to these 5,000 forgotten
heroes of our War of Independence. The bill that became law on March 25
ensures, that with placement in a prominent location of the capital, the
monument will at last reveal an untold story for black Americans and fill
important gaps in our history for generations of American school-children.

But just as important as its historical value is the memorial's
significance to the present day. The saga of the Black Patriots' Memorial
is a real-life example of the power of individuals in this great Nation of
ours, It is a ter*-ment to the advocacy of one man, Mr. Maurice Barboza,
who initiated this project in 1983 and whose dogged perseverance has
ensured that not only blacks will be reminded of their proud heritage, but
every visitor to Washington will know the pride of living in a nation in
which all have contributed to democracy.

Mr. President, more than any one else in recent memory you have brought
back the sense of honor all of us feel in America. Because the Black
Patriots' Memorial is a symbol of both our proud past and a modern symbol of
the continuing strength of democracy, it is not enough to have your
signature on the bill. A commemorative signing ceremony with Maurice
present would lend the weight of your Presidency to this new memorial, and
underscore the patriotism embodied in this new symbol of American
persistence and pride.

Thank you for your consideration of this request.












Assembly Joint Resolution No. 58

Adopted ... Assembly February 8, 1988

Chief Clerk of the Assembly

Adopted in Senate March 24, 1988

Secretary of the Senate

This resolution was received by the Secretary of

State this _________ day of , 1988,

at _ o’clock —_M.

Deputy Secretary of State
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Stete Capitol - Telephone: 445-3614

P.O. Box 942849
Sacramento, CA 94249-0001

R. BRIAN KIDNEY |
Chief Clerk

April 6, 1988

The Honorable Ronald Reagan

The President of the United States
The White House

Washington, D.C. 20510

Mv dear Mr. President:
I have been directed to invite vour attention to
Assembly Joint Resolution No. 58, relative to a memorial to

women Vietnam veterans.

Accordingly, a copy of this resolution is enclosed for
vour information.

R. /BRIAN KI\DNEY
Chtef Cler

RBK:mjc
Enclosure









April 5, 1988

MEMORANDUM FOR ANNE HIGGINS
-
FROM (| gamEs c. MK INNEYW A€~

SUBJECT Exercise Tiger

Attached is a request from Secretary Carlucci for a letter from
the President to Mr. Kenneth Small of Torcross, England who was
responsible for a memorial honoring Americans who were killed
during Exercise Tiger in 1944.

I would appreciate receiving a copy of the outgoing letter for
Secretary Carlucci's files.

Thank you.



MEMORANDUM FOR THE PRESIDENT

SUBJECT: Thank You Letter

Mr. Kenneth Small of Torcross, England, spearheaded an effort
to establish a memorial in honor of 749 American socldiers and
sailors who died during Exercise Tiger, a rehearsal for the D-Day
landings of World War II. The memorial was dedicated at a
ceremony in Torcross on Sunday, November 15, 1987.

I request that you sign the enclosed letter thanking Mr. Small
for his special efforts on behalf of our fallen soldiers and
sailors.

Enclosure



Mr. Kenneth Small
The Cove Guest House
Torcross

Kingbridge

South Devon TQ7 2TH
England

Dear Mr. Small:

On behalf of all Americans, thank you for your kind efforts
in helping to establish a memorial at Torcross, England, honoring
American soldiers and sailors who died in 1944 during a rehearsal

for the D-Day landings of World War II.

Your display of compassion and caring for our servicemen who
made the supreme sacrifice illustrates the ties of friendship and
admiration that prosper between the people of our two countries.
This memorial has strengthened these ties by reminding us of
those sacrifices and the contributions of citizens such as your-

self who endured the hardships for our common cause.

The tragic loss of lives in April 1944 vividly reminds us
that freedom is not free, but requires dedicated men and women

who are willing to fight to maintain that freedom.

Soldiers of the NATO Alliance today like those in 1944 stand
ready to defend freedom, and your display of compassion serves
as an inspiration to these soldiers and to freedom loving people

throughout the world.

Sincerely,



THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

June 7, 1988 &

MEMORANDUM FOR THE PRESIDENT /‘))
FROM: FREDERICK J. RYAN, JR.
SUBJECT: -

cearn Mamawial

The Vietnam War Memorial was recently damaged by vandalism.

/
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Unknown

persons scratched a portion of the black granite with a sharp object.

Since word of this damage was made public, there has been an

overwhelming response to repair the Memorial. More than $70,000 has

been received from private sector donations.

This was particularly gratifying because neither.the National Park Service
nor the Vietnam War Memorial Fund asked for any private contributions.

After repairihg the Memorial, the balance of the funds will be placed in

an account for any future repair work that becomes nccessary.

RondaA .

(R









THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

June 16, 1988

MEMORANDUM FOR RHETT B. DAWSON
ASSISTANT TO THE PRESIDENT FOR OPERATIONS

FROM : PATRICIA MACK BRYAN = | [
ASSOCIATE COUNSEL TG THE PRESIDENT

SUBJECT: H.R. 3869 -- Tuskegee University Property Exchange

Pursuant to your request of June 15, 1988, Counsel's Office has
reviewed the above-referenced enrolled bill and has no legal or
other objection to its approval.

Thank you for bringing this matter to our attention.



F.L o

Document No.

WHITE HOUSE STAFFING MEMORANDUM

DATE: 6/15/88 - ACTION/CONCURRENCE/COMMENT DUE BY: COB 6/16/88
SUBJECT: H.R. 3869 - TUSKEGEE UNIVERSITY PROPERTY EXCHANGE
ACTION FYI ACTION FYI
VICE PRESIDENT a a HOBBS / a
BAKER O z/ HOOLEY O 0O
DUBERSTEIN O / KRANOWITZ » O
MILLER - OMB a O POWELL O O
BAUER O O RANGE O 0O
CRIBB E/ 0 RISQUE & 0O
CRIPPEN \21/ O  RYAN o a
CULVAHOL d O SPRINKEL a O
DAWSON P g{ TUTTLE O a
DONATELLI / O o 0
FITZWATER a ( O a
GRISCOM g/ 0 O O
REMARKS: Please provide your comments/recommendations directltly to my
office by close of business THursday, June 16, 1988,
Thank you
RESPONSE: B

Rhett Dawson
Ext. 2702






EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT
OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20
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MEMORANDUM FOR THE PRESIDENT
SUBJECT: Enrolled Bill H.R. 3869 - Tuskegee University Property

Exchange
Sponsor - Rep. Nichols (D) Alabama

Last Day for Action

June 21, 1988 - Tuesday

Purpose

Authorizes the Secretary of the Interior to complete a land
exchange with Tuskegee University to facilitate administration of
the Tuskegee Institute National Historic Site in Alabama.

Agency Recommendations

Office of Management and Budget Approval
Department of the Interior Approval
Discussion

Booker T. Washington established Tuskegee Institute (now
Tuskegee University) as a college for black Americans in
southeastern Alabama in 1881. Much of the original campus is now
part of Tuskegee Institute National Historic Site established in
1974.

The Historic Site also includes Grey Columns, an antebellum
mansion located one-half mile from the campus. The National Park
Service (NPS) spent approximately $650,000 acquiring and
renovating the building, for use as a visitor center and
headquarters. By 1984, however, it was apparent that Grey
Columns was too far away from the Historic Site’s main visitor
attractions to serve properly as a visitor center. Accordingly,
NPS signed an agreement in 1984 under which the President of the
University moved to Grey Columns and NPS moved its operations to
the President’s former residence, which is on campus. H.R. 3869
would, in effect, permit this agreement to be made permanent.

H.R. 3869 would authorize the Secretary of the Interior, if
he determines that it would be in the public interest and in
furtherance of efficient administration of the Historic Site, to
convey Grey Columns to the University in exchange for "University



properties which the Secretary deems necessary for
administrative, parking, and maintenance facilities . . . ."
This exchange would be accomplished without monetary
consideration. The specific exchange envisioned by Interior and
the University would transfer to Federal ownership the property
now occupied by NPS, plus a tract for parking, another tract for
a maintenance facility, and a scenic easement. Following the
exchange, the Historic Site’s boundaries would be revised
accordingly.

The Administration opposed H.R. 3869 while it was under
consideration by the House, because the property to be conveyed
to the University is worth approximately $500,000 more than the
property to be acquired by Interior. Subsequently, the
Administration supported H.R. 3869 in the Senate because of new
information provided by Interior. Specifically, as part of the
exchange proposal, the University agreed to provide in-kind
services to NPS on a long-term basis that would reduce Federal
operations and maintenance costs of the Historic Site.

Accordingly, we join Interior in recommending that you

approve H.R. 3869.

es C. Miller ITII
pctor

Enclosures



H.R. 3869

One Nundredth Congress of the Wnited States of America

AT THE SECOND SESSION

Begun and held at the City of Washington on Monday, the twenty-fifth day of January,
one thousand nine hundred and eighty-eight

An Act

To amend the Act providing for the establishment of the Tuskegee Institute
National Historic Site, Alabama, to authorize an exchange of properties between
the United States and Tuskegee University, and for other purposes.

Be it enacted by the Senate and House of Representatives of the
United States of America in Congress assembled, That section
101(a)(5) of the Act entitled “An Act to provide for the establishment
of the Clara Barton National Historic Site, Maryland; John Day
Fossil Beds National Monument, Oregon; Knife River Indian Vil-
lages National Historic Site, North Dakota; Springfield Armory
National Historic Site, Massachusetts; Tuskegee Institute National
Historic Site, Alabama; Martin Van Buren National Historic Site,
New York; and Sewall-Belmont House National Historic Site,
Washington, District of Columbia, and for other purposes”’, ap-
proved October 26, 1974 (88 Stat. 1461), is amended by striking out
“(5)” and inserting in lieu thereof “(5((A)”’ and by changing the
semicolon to a period, deleting the word “and” thereafter, and
inserting the following new subparagraph:

“(B) If, following the acquisition of Grey Columns, the Sec-
retary determines that it would be in the public interest and in
furtherance of efficient administration of the national historic
site to do so, the Secretary may convey Grey Columns to
Tuskegee University and in exchange therefor he may accept
from the University properties which the Secretary deems nec-
essary for administrative, parking, and maintenance facilities
for the national historic site. As to the property between the
Carver Museum and the Oaks, the Secretary may accept an
easemeni from the University which siwali limit development
for the purpose of maintaining the view between the Carver
Museum and the Oaks and provide for construction and mainte-
nance by the Secretary of a public walkway from Campus
Avenue to Montgomery Road. The conveyance of Grey Columns
shall be made upon the express condition that the grantee shall
maintain its historic integrity in accordance with the Sec-
retary’s standards on historic preservation and make the prop-
erty available for public use subject to its primary purpose as
the residence of the University’s president. The exchange
herein authorized shall be accomplished without monetary
consideration to or from either party. Following such exchange,
the Secretary shall cause to be published in the Federal Reg-
ister a revised boundary map or other boundary description of
the national historic site.”.

Speaker of the House of Representatives.

Vice President of the United States and
President of the Senate.















SAMUEL W. BARTHOLOMEW, JR.

OGDEN STOKES

LARRY STEWART

SUSAN EMERY McGANNON
D. REED HOUK

G. AUSTIN TRIGGS, JR.
ROBERT R. CAMPBELL, JR,
RICHARD M. RIEBELING
CYNTHIA M. MITCHELL
PAUL S. DAVIDSON
DOUGLAS J. BROWN
KAREN SCOTT NEAL

*TRY CITIES OFFICE
**LICENSED IN LOUISIANA ONLY

D. KIRK SHAFFER
DAVID H. HORNIK*
RUSTY L. MOORE
DAVID T. AXFORD
DEBORAH S. TANENBAUM
JOSHUA F. AYLOR
WILLIAM H. WEST
WILLIAM H, NEELY
DAVID F. GORE
MICHAEL W. SHERIDAN
REBER M. BOULT™"

STOKES & BARTHOLOMEW

A PROFESSIONAL ASSOCIATION

April 18, 1988

The Honorable Howard Baker

Presidential Chief of Staff

The White House

Washington, DC 20500

NASHVILLE OFFICE
THIRD NATIONAL FINANCIAL CENTER
424 CHURCH STREET
28TH FLOOR
NASHVILLE, TENNESSEE 372i9
TELEPHONE (6i5) 259-1450
TELECOPIER (B815) 258-1470

TRI CITIES OFFICE
THE CHEROKEE BUILDING
SUITE 11O
CHEROKEE & NEW STREETS
KINGSPORT, TENNESSEE 37660
TELEPHONE (615} 378-4444

Re: Presentation of maquette of Tennessee Vietnam Monument

Dear Howard:

As you will recall when we were together recently, we discussed the

possibility of having

the Tennessee Vietham Memorial Committee

present a maquette of the Tennessee monument to President Reagan,
as a token of their appreciation for his assistance in recognizing the
Vietnam veterans.

As we discussed, we previously sent correspondence concerning this
to Fred Ryan, but since our conversation we have not heard from him

and would like very much to know what the status is.

I look forward to seeing you again soon.

R

Sa

fully,

SWB,Jr./c

Bartholomew, Jr.





